


Table of Contents

Epistle

Minutes of Representatives Meeting #374
Minutss of SAYMA, 1980

Statistical Report

Asheville State of the leefting Revort
Atlanta State of the Meeting Report
SAYMA Financiazl Report

Report for Assessment Zommittee

Berea State of the Heeting Report
Birmingham State of the Meeting Report
Chattancoga State of the Meeting Report
Hashville State of the Meeting Report
Celo State of the Meeitng Report
Columbia State of the lMeeting Renort
Jest Knoxville State of the Meeting Report
Boone State of the Meeting Report

AFSC Report

1881 Budget

Rewresentatives Meeting #37B

— = YY)
CO~INNANTY —

oMM —
N — OND

USEICH AN
00 =3O\

(a8 ]
o

1






























36, Herb Lape read the attached Epistle,

Friends approved the epistle as read giving Florence Yaffe
and Herb Lape the opportunity of including a paragraph
showing the efforts and struggle in wrestling with the concerns
over APSC in a Quakerly way.

37. Friends approved the following minute of appreciation
for George and Helen Bliss:

With regret, SAYMA learns of the imminent retirement
of George and Helen Bliss from the staff of the Friends
Committee on National Legislation., For over ten years they
have provided the warmth and cvommitment that have made it
more than just another lobby, As they have nurtured the
Washington staff, so they have come to Yearly Meetings
throughout the country, listened carefully and caringly to
our sometimes vague inclinings and helped form them into
clear and forceful initiatives, Knowing that this is
George's last visit to SAYMA Yearly Meeting as Field
Secretary of FCNL, we have this weekend particularly savored
his friendly presence, his booming veice, his willing ear,
his keen sense of humor, his clear and positive presentation
of FCNL's current plans, and we send him home with our
greetings to Helen and with our prayerful wishes that
their lives and service prosper in Hawaii.

38. Friends approved the following minute of appreciation
for Dwight Ferguson:

SAYMA records its deep appreciation for the six years
of service by Dwight Ferguson as the Yearly Meeting Revresentative
to FCNL. Dwight, who persists in being the youngest =mong
us, now shifts his attention to a new wroject: The producing
of News and Views, a Quakerly collection of articles and
editorialsselected from leading newspapers across the country
and distributed weekly to editors and radio stations and
classrooms throughout Atlanta, In his ninth decade, Dwight
vigorously helds to a vision that a few Friends can make
a difference in the legislative process, He has taught
us the importance of small stepd along the rocky road to
peace which he insists on seeing as a reality around the
bend, not a pipe dream, At Yeast as long as their 1967 Volve
is s0 inclined we expect Dwight and Irene to continue
sharing with us at Yearly Meetings their deev commitments
and their gracious, happy selves.

59. Friends approved the following minute of appreciation
for Bill Sholar:

SAYMA wishes to acknowledge the contribution made to
Quaker House, Fayetteville by Bill Sholar, He carries our
iove and blessing as he leaves his work of helping military
personnel with problems cf conscisnce regarding war and
peace and moves on to graduate study,
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State of the Meeting Zeport Asheville

This past yeer ¢sn best be cisracterdzed as one of wreostling after truth.
We were especially challenged by difflcult concerns that faced us in cur
Maetdings for Tusiness. There sevemxal times this yesr when it appeared
+bat we would be urable to discern umlty on a matter, only to dlscover
unexpected unlby after a period of prayerful weiting 1n silence. Decisiozs
v lay down the Meeting House Fund, to reaffirm the memb@rship of a member of
the Meeting in light of his admitted homosexmality, to sponsor a Southeast
Asian refugee family, to take on the burden of publishing Chip FPoston's
Journal, and most recently considersidion of a felt call to ministry on the
part of one of owr members have all chgllenged us to seek the will of Sod
cn these matters and elso expanded owr undevstanding of the basls of our
decizion making. 3y wrestling with these difficuplt dwet matbers, we bave truly
deepened the unity of omr Meetlng.

The mogt exniting thing te happen to us this year has been the publishing
of Chip Foston's Jourmal., When Chip first came to us expressing bis desire
for support to participete iln the Contipental Walk for Disarmament and then
later for the’WallkdngPrayer for Life”, in helping to relesse him we felt in
some small way the we walked with him in aplrit. It seemed =iyt a
fitidng conclusion to his journeys that we undexfake the publishing of his
Journal so that his experdence might be shared with others that they too
might feel that they walked wilth im in spizdit.

mmﬂw&mlhusmdmmkeepupﬂththeemiming:

mmber of children tha# hawve came to Meeting, The First Day School Committee
has recently begun organizing weekend owtings(most recemtly a hiking trip and
sttepdance at an Agsheville Tourists baseball game) that have involved pareuta
as well as kids. -

Our refugee family(rwresemtly 4 and possihly more later), sponsored with twe
other church groups hes also Dbeen an exciting development for those involwed.
Meeting members have been most active in language insizuction.

Another highlizht was our first ever Meeting retreat, which focused om the |
subject of what it means to be a Ruaker in the 80's. Jim apd Ann Lenharteon-
dncted the morning session which focused on deepening cur sense of worship.
The afternoon was devoted to worship sharing on the difficult subjects of umen,
saxpality, marriage, and the Meeting as a family. The relxeat produced some
deep sharings and brought to ldght same of the differences gtood hetween the
younger and older members. By homestly and lovingly sharing these differences
we have gtrengthened the bond between young and old that is such an important
part of omr Meeting coammunity.

One area of concern 1s that we are largely missing a generation of people
in owr Meeting, middle aged parents, traditionally the Froup that cne would
lock to for leadership. The Friends that founded the Meeting and bhave mirtured
it for the past == ten years are now getting to the age where they can not hex
'as active as they have been in the past, It wlll important for us to dewvelope
new leadership among our mmerous young adults to take up this vacumum.

Above all this has been a year of combirmed growth in the sirength of +the
Meeting. Visitors frequently comment about a warm, caring spirit thel radiates
from cur group. There i1s also a Realing spirit at work in our midst. There are
%imes when we are a litile confused and mayhe even frighbtened by what is hap-
pendng, but one thing we all share la the belief that God 1s truly &t work and
that the firture is excitding.






















19 Addendum # 7

BIRMINGHAM FRIENDS MEETING

ANNUAL REPORT: 1980

During the past year, Birmingham Friends Meeting has experienced
a growth of solidarity ard consistency, experimented with internal ard
external activities, anmd wrestled with classic problems, We added one
new member, recelved back into the fold a returning family, and have
valued the regular particlpation of several new attenders. After several
yYears of varying our meeting place, we stabilized our location in the
home of one of the members. Business meetlings and potlucks do rotate
and are very much enjoyed by all,

Our internal activities have focused on strengthening our group
sharing and 1ldentity with a fall retreat and through the adult study
program. The retreat, called ™ Mipistry and Meeting: Thee and Mee,* was
held at a member's rural home and led to a clearer understanding of
our meeting's resources, goals, and needs, Filrst Day School discussions
have centered om Rufus Jones, John Woolman, and Joseph John Gurney's
A Peculiar People. We plan to spend on morning each month on current
events so that we may keep informed on the activities of such groups
.as FCNL and AFSC. We have also helped each other with practical tasks
like moving and roof repairing. ,

We have also started to expregs ourselves outside of the meeting.
BFM 1s a supporting organization of the local Women's Center and a good
number of our mewmbers are regular volunteers to the Center. One member
wrote to a local newspaper -- the letter was published !! -- commenting
on an article with described AFSC as an "anti-Vietnam War retread,"
Other members have spoken to varlous community and church groups on
Quakers, consensus, and nonviolence, BFM was one of the hosting groups
which welcomed the Japanese atomic bomb survivors, an event which re-
celved local TV and newspaper coverage, Recently, the mayor of our
city declared a proclamatlon recognizing "Lucretia Mott Week" and
we spoke to the City Council about this fine lady, The SAYMA Hepre-
sentatives Meetling held here in February allowed our local Friends to
meet others in the larger yearly meeting. Finally, we are preparing
for involvement 11 Moblllizatlion For Survival's national project, *Sur-
vival Summer,”

We do struggle wlth recurring difficulties. Qur children's First
Day School suffers from lack of regular attenders, and the adults all
express and need for, but do not accomplish, mid-week gatherings, Over
the year, several people have moved and we are concerned about our
membership., Money comes 1in slowly; we are eager for a mmeting house
what would be a place of identiflcation for us and the community,.

Inspite of these slight worries, we have become stronger as
a group and more observable in the city. We encourage andi support
one another 1in her/his efforts to llve the Friendly way.

Submitted by,

CjCTrW\&L.L4LgrY\GWﬂj€L
Connie LaMonte, Clerk
Birmingham Frlends Meetling

May, 1580






























































